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Welcome to the Head Teacher Update for August. 
I hope you had a lovely summer break. It was great to see the children coming in looking so smart in their Park View uniforms. Some have definitely taken a stretch! It is hard to believe that our P7 pupils were our first P1 class back in 2013! It feels so busy in the school with just over 200 pupils for this session. We are looking forward to another busy, happy and successful year at Park View.

This newsletter contains some information to help with starting the new session and some reminders about other information.

Class Update

Just before the summer break we found out that Mrs Speirs would be leaving Park View to take up a new post with HMIe. Myself and Mrs Longmuir have been asked to continue in our acting roles until the post of Head Teacher is advertised.

We are delighted to welcome back Mrs Phillips. She will be teaching across all of the classes on a Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. We are also welcoming back Miss Henderson and Mrs Niewczas. Mrs Niewczas will continue to work with children from all classes to support the teaching of writing, and Miss Henderson will teach Primary 7 until a new Head Teacher is appointed permanently.

P1/2
Room 3
Miss Stobo and Miss Beattie

P2
Room 2
Miss Rowan

P3/4
Room 1
Miss Beatts and Miss Watson

P4
Room 7
Mr Law

P5/6
Room 4
Miss Sheikh and Mrs Morley

P6
Room 5
Mrs Aiton

P7
Room 6
Miss Henderson

School Lunches

Children can either bring a packed lunch or order a school lunch. 

If children are bringing a packed lunch, it is very helpful if the child’s name is clearly marked on it.

For children in P4-P7 a school lunch costs £1.65. Children in P1-P3 are entitled to a free school lunch. Parents/Carers who think their child/children are entitled to a free lunch should contact the Q&A office to confirm.
P1 Arrangements
Thursday 15th and Friday 16th August 

· Parents should bring the children through the main front door between 9am and 9.30am. 
· Parents can remain in the classroom until 9.30am
· Parents should enter through the main front door to collect the children from their class at 2.30pm. 
Monday 19th August to Friday 23rd August 

· Pupils line up in playground (with parents if they wish) at 8.50am.
· Please note parents will need to leave the playground after the bell and not come into the classroom
· Parents should collect children from the gate at the bike shed at 2.30pm. 
Monday 26th August to Thursday 26th September 

· Pupils line up in playground at 8.50am.
· Parents should collect children from the gate at the bike shed at 2.50pm.
If any P1 parents are using an after school service, they should contact the after school service directly to ask that the children are collected from the main front door.
Primary 7 Residential Trip

It is not long until the P7 residential trip takes place (Tuesday 17th – Friday 20th September). The final payment is due on Monday 19th August. We would ask that anyone who still has some of the balance to pay hands in money to allow us to send the money off to Lendrick Muir.

I have confirmed with Lendrick Muir what activities the children will take part in. It looks like great fun! I will be speaking with the children soon to look at organising room information etc. A small pack will also be given out with what and what not to bring, medical forms, photograph forms etc.

Breakfast Club

Our breakfast club was due to start on Monday August 26th. We have one member of staff who has agreed to run it but only 2 parent volunteers. They are able to commit to one or two days per week. This is not enough adults to run the club safely, so we have been advised by our support services coordinator that the start of the club will have to be delayed. I understand that this is not ideal but the situation is outwith our control. If more parents volunteer and are PVG checked, then hopefully the breakfast club will be up and running. I will give an update as soon as I have any more information.
Primary 7 Swimming
The children in Primary 7 will begin their block of swimming lessons next week. They will be held at Eastfield Leisure Centre and will take place on Thursday mornings. The lessons are led by qualified swimming teachers and all children can take part regardless of swimming ability.

To help cover the cost of swimming, paying for the teachers and paying for transport, we ask that the children pay £3 per week. A letter with more information about swimming will be sent out to P7 pupils at the start of next week.

School Values

Our School Values underpin all of the work that we do in school.  Please speak to your child about these values and help him/her understand how they can be demonstrated in school, at home and within the community.  The standard of behaviour in our school is very high and we hope to maintain and build on this over the coming months and years.
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Politeness
Ambition
       Responsibility
     Kindness

Car Parking/ Road Safety 
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In the interests of pupil safety, the car park will be closed at entry and dismissal times.  We would also ask that Parents/Carers park safely in the surrounding streets and adhere to the advised 20 mph speed restriction.  Thank you.  Parents/Carers and local residents have raised concerns related to dangerous driving and parking close to the school.  Please report these concerns to the police and provide registration plate numbers if possible.
I would ask that parents/carers also speak to their children about safety when crossing the road. Jon, our janitor, has reported several recent incidents involving children from the school, mainly regarding not taking care when crossing the road.
Pupil Absence

If your child is going to be absent, please contact the school office before 9am.  We have a designated answering machine for this purpose.  Unexpected absences will be followed up by school staff, in line with SLC policy.  Parents who have to take their child out of school during the day for an appointment, should send in a note in advance and collect their child from the School Office.   Improving attendance is a focus for our Improvement Plan this session.  I will be responsible for closely monitoring pupils’ timekeeping and attendance and I am keen to work with families and children to ensure that our attendance and punctuality rates increase.  

Wet Morning Supervision
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On very wet mornings, the children are currently permitted to line up in the gym hall from 8:40am onwards and a member of the management team supervises the children for 10 minutes or so until the bell rings at 8:50am.  This is just provided on a goodwill basis to avoid the children getting wet before school starts. 
Once the children enter the hall, they are not allowed to go back outside.  Parents/Carers can accompany their child to the gym hall door if they wish to do so, to check that their child goes in. 
Please note, however, that if a member of the management team is unavailable to supervise the pupils due to absence or other school commitments, the gym hall door will not be opened and the children should line up in the playground in the usual manner. Where possible, on wet days, it is best if the children arrive at school just before 8:50am, in case there is no supervision available for the hall and the pupils are lining up outside.  We appreciate your understanding in this matter.
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Mobile Phones

The children who bring a mobile phone to school have been reminded that the phone should be switched off as soon as they enter the school grounds. The phone should remain off and kept in a school bag. Phones should only be turned on after leaving the school grounds. Your support with this matter would be greatly appreciated.

Snacks
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Please provide the children with a healthy playtime snack to eat at interval time.  Fizzy juice and glass bottles are not allowed in school.   Children are encouraged to drink plain water in class throughout the day, so please provide a labelled water bottle for this purpose.  We would also request that children do not bring nut products into school to take account of pupils who may have nut allergies. All classes watch Newsround at 10:45am each day and the children are encouraged to use this time to have an additional healthy fruit snack.


Head Lice

In order to prevent the continued spread of head lice, we strongly advise all parents to check their child’s hair frequently and to visit their local pharmacy to obtain the most appropriate advice and prevention and/or treatment products.  Many of these are free of charge. Your co-operation is greatly appreciated by all concerned.  


Please remember that you can contact the school and make an appointment to speak to any member of staff regarding your child or if you wish to discuss any aspect of school life.  
Yours sincerely,
Mr. C McKissock
Park View Primary School

Diary Dates for June 2019




5th June 2019

P6 Buddy Training.

6th June 2019

Parent Partnership meeting 7pm.

10th June 2019

New P1 Welcome afternoon session 1.

11th June 2019

P7 visit to Stonelaw High School.

12th June 2019

P7 visit to Stonelaw High School.

17th June 2019

New P1 Welcome afternoon session 2.

19th June 2019

Summer Discos – organised by Parent Partnership.

21st June 2019

Summer Celebration. 11am Flemmington Hallside Church.

24thJune 2019

Whole School Behaviour Reward trip.

25th June 2019

Fundraising reward trip to the Apple store.

26th June 2019

P7 Reward Trip.  Ten Pin Bowling at The Quay and lunch at Equi’s.

